STANTON LACY PARISH COUNCIL

 Draft Minutes of the meeting held in the Village Hall

on Thursday 19th January 2017 commencing at 7.30pm
	Present:
	Cllrs M Finch (Chairman), L Brown, P Cowles, S Hewson, P Parker, P Williams.



	In attendance:
	H Coonick (Clerk), Cllr Cecilia Motley (Shropshire Council)


	Public Forum:

	No members of the public attended.


	1. Apologies:
	E Gatehouse, R Gatehouse, and , P Jones.
	ACTION

	2. Declarations of Interests:
	Cllr L Brown Item 5a.
	

	3. Previous Minutes:
	Approval of minutes for the meeting on 3rd November, 2016. Proposed by Cllr L Brown, seconded by Cllr Cowles.  Signed by the Chairman Cllr Finch.

	

	4. Matters Arising:
	a) Footpaths and Bridleways: i) Naming of footpath after William C Williams VC.  There were no objections to this proposal.  
b) Highways: i) all agreed for the letter for emergency service to be available for download on the website ii) Highways have agreed to erect a new sign at the racecourse turn. Iii) Highways have been informed of the poor road surface on chapel bank iv) The clerk and Lengthsman inspected the banks on Titterhill and found no issues.
c) Minor Highways Grant – footpath problems would be reported to Outdoor Partnerships as normal but if complaints were received which needed immediate action the Lengthsman could be asked to deal with it.
d) Community: i) Defibrillator (First Aid in the Community or FAC) A cheque for £1050 had been received from the Village Hall for FAC. It comprised of £270 from the Summer Dance draws for 2015 and 2016, £480 from quizzes in March and October 2016 and a £300 donation from the village hall. In addition the Parish Council have set aside £300 and promises have been received from both Downton Hall (£300) and Plymouth Estates (£500). It was agreed to set up a working party for FAC. Clerk to convene. The councillors were supportive of three defibs being purchased over the coming 2 years to be positioned at the Village Hall, Top of the Hope and Stanton Lacy Village.  The clerk has made an application to the British Heart Foundation for funding. It was agreed for the working party to purchase and install a defibrillator for the Village Hall with the budget of £1350
. Proposed by Cllr Hewson and seconded by Cllr Brown.
ii) Broadband – Cllr Finch reported that SWS are due to start work on a mast at Wheathill that may benefit the East part of the parish in the coming months.
e) Transparency:  The clerk will apply for funding for this financial year and will invoice those who have advertised their businesses on the website.
f) Parish Plan: - George Thomas’s draft was discussed and Cllr Cecilia Motley agreed to discuss it with Lisa Bedford.
g) Meeting Dates for 2017:  Meetings will be on the third Thursday bi-monthly.  The clerk will distribute the dates.
h) Public Open Space Revue:  It was agreed that the Parish does not have any Open Spaces.
i) Public Phone Boxes: The clerk reported that the telephone box in Stanton Lacy had been temporarily adopted by the Heart Beat Trust with the aim of liaising with the Parish to place a defibrillator in the box. Mark Wiggins has provisionally agreed to maintain the telephone box at the Top of The Hope if a defibrillator is placed in it and it is adopted by the parish council.  Parishioners in Vernold’s Common are discussing whether they wish to retain the box there.  The FAC working party will discuss the use of telephone boxes for defibrillators.
j) Tree Warden: As the Parish Council does not own any land it does not have any responsibility for trees in the parish.  It was agreed to not have a tree warden.
k) Battle Over: The councillors suggested that the church or WI may be interested in commemorating the end of the First World War with a beacon.  Clerk to forward the information.
l) KOSHA: Keep our Shropshire History Alive.  The councillors did not feel there was sufficient funding to support this.
m) Elections:  The clerk went through the timetable for the run up to the parish council elections in May.
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	5. Planning Applications:

	a) New House Farm – Application for Agricultural Worker’s Dwelling:  Granted
b) Pillar Box Farm – Application for Extension and Porch:  Granted
c) Other planning issues – none  
 
	

	6. Finance:
	a) Finance Report: The clerk distributed a finance report.   Bank Balance:  As at 31st December the reconciled bank balance was £6,466.80. Expenditure since the last meeting: Lengthsman for November and December total £448.62
. Expected expenditure before the next meeting is for the Lengthsman January and February invoices (approx. £600), Clerks’ pay and expenses for the year £1974.43

b) Budget Preparation:  The clerk presented the draft budget. All agreed it and Cllr Cowles and Parker proposed and seconded the budget and it was agreed to request a precept of £3200.
c) Donation to CAB: All agreed to donate £60
 to the CAB and the action was proposed by Cllr Williams and seconded by Cllr Hewson.

d) Online Banking and Debit Card: The council’s financial regulations will be adjusted to ensure security.  All agreed that this should be put in place. Proposed by Cllr Hewson and seconded by Cllr Finch
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	7. Reports from representatives:

	a) Shropshire Council: See Cllr Motley’s report at the end of the minutes.
b) Louisa Powell Alms House:  AGM in April at which they will decide whether to join with other Alms Houses in Ludlow.
c) Village Hall:  Meeting held.  No issues
d) Flood Committee: -  Cllr Parker unable to attend as the meeting was this evening.
d)  Craven Arms & Rural Local Joint Committee: Cllr Gatehouse not present.

	

	8. Discussion of any other business:
9. Items for next meeting January 2017

	None

The meeting closed at 21.00 hrs.  

Signed:
…………………………………………(M Finch – Chairman)

Date: ………………………………………

	


Shropshire Council Cllr Motley’s Report
Cllr Motley reported that she had met with Marcus Jones the finance minister at DCLG.  It has been agreed to allow a 6% raise in council tax over three years to fund adult social care.  

The gap between rural and urban funding is increasing according to the Rural England Report.

If the government agrees the transitional grant will continue beyond next year.

The upcoming consultation on the Local Plan is very important.  Shropshire needs to build another 13,000 homes.
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